

February 27, 2018



Dr. Ray Keck President Texas A&M University-Commerce P.O. Box 3011 Commerce, TX 75428

Dear Dr. Keck:

Thank you for your letter of November 30, 3017, notifying the Commission of the relocation of the Universities Center in Dallas off-campus instructional site to El Centro College, effective June 2018. The site was originally approved by the Commission in January 1993. The locations of the site are:

Previous Location
Universities Center in Dallas
1910 Pacific Avenue
Dallas, TX 75201

New Location
Universities Center in Dallas
El Centro Community College
801 Main Street
Dallas, TX 75202

The new location will provide office, classroom and computer laboratory space for use by the University in supporting the same programs and courses offered at the previous location. The new location will not adversely affect current and future students who depend on a centrally located educational site to earn their degree. The new space will provide approximately 15,000 square feet space with parking facilities in proximity to the location. The University entered into a three lease of the space with El Centro Community College on November 4, 2017.

We accept notification of the relocation of the Universities Center in Dallas off-campus instructional site and require no additional information.

Best regards,

Kevin W. Sightler, Ph.I.

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Shonda Gibson, Associate Provost for Institutional Effectiveness and IALO

Dr. Mary P. Kirk